











October 2, 2020

Dear Wildcat Family,

COVID Protocols

- we will NOT be delivering any items to students that left them at home. If your child has forgotten their lunchbox they may get a school lunch for free. We are trying to minimize the movement around campus by students and adults and have implemented many procedures to make that happen.
- please do not send children to school if they are sick or if you have had them tested for COVID. Wait until the results come back negative before having them return to school. Also, please email Nurse Karen at sampsonkl@gm.sbac.edu anytime you have your child or someone else in the household tested.
- the amount of time a student is quarantined could now extend to 24 days if a member of the household tests positive. This is the newest guideline from the district in accordance with the Alachua County Health Department.

Alachua County Public Schools is once again partnering with the Alachua County Health Department, the University of Florida and other community partners to provide free flu immunizations to all students. Friday, October 9th the Flu Mist will be administered at Wiles for all Brick & Mortar and Digital Academy students. To participate, families must fill out and return a consent form. The form and information about the Flu Mist vaccine is available on the district's website at https://fl02219191.schoolwires.net/Page/979. Please review the information and send in your consent form even if you do NOT want your child to receive the Flu Mist. Just check NO on the form. Digital Academy students will need to call the front office at 352-955-6955 to schedule a time to arrive at school for their immunization.

The One Mill at Wiles Elementary School

- The One Mill is a renewal, NOT a tax increase
- · The One Mill funds computers/laptops & other technology
- The One Mill guarantees there will be funding for a nurse at every school for the next four years
- At Wiles, the One Mill helps fund the salaries of seven teachers, including:
 - ✓ Counselor
 - ✓ Music and art teachers
 - ✓ Librarian

The One Mill is up for renewal on the 2020 ballot. For more information, visit https://fl02219191.schoolwires.net/Page/30131. Then register and VOTE!

Sincerely,

Katherine L. Munn

Katherine L. Munn Principal



Ed Haukland

Ed Haukland
Assistant Principal